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ITEM IDENTIFICATION: 
 
Undergraduate Program Review Audit Committee (UPRAC) - Report of the Auditors on 
the 2001 U of T Undergraduate Program Review 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
 
The Committee has monitorial responsibility for annual reports on reviews of academic 
programs and units. 
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
 
In October 1996, the Council of Ontario Universities (COU) established guidelines for 
the regular audit of the Ontario universities’ policies and procedures for the conduct of 
undergraduate program reviews. In 2001, the University Program Reviews Audit 
Committee (UPRAC) audited the University of Toronto’ review system by selecting a 
sample of U of T reviews and the University’s own Review Guidelines. It also conducted 
a similar process to audit the University’s procedures for new undergraduate program 
approvals, 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
 
The Audit Committee presented its Report to the University in the fall of 2003. The 
UPRAC Audit Guidelines apply two tests: the conformity of institutional policy, 
procedures, and practices (i.e., the review process as a whole) to the UPR process, and 
the conformity of institutional procedures and practices to institutional policy. The 
reviewers concluded that the review process at U of T is “essentially very sound” with a 
number of features that “are laudatory and worthy of emulation”. The reviewers also 
noted that U of T’s Guidelines were tied to the planning process and our challenge would 
be to institutionalize these guidelines in an on-going process. 
 



 

 

The UPRAC recommendations and suggestions were in general constructive and 
particularly helpful as they came at a time when the University was entering the new 
academic planning cycle, Stepping UP, and had begun the process of consolidating and 
updating the Guideline documentation. As we were beginning, however, to incorporate 
the recommendations and suggestions of reviewers into the University Review 
Guidelines, OCAV approved its own revised UPRAC Review and Audit Guidelines on 
February 4, 2004. 
 
We have received the revised UPRAC Guidelines and the COU organized a workshop to 
highlight the new Guidelines with university representatives on May 19, 2004. We 
participated in this workshop and will be working to consult with the U of T divisions to 
revise the University’s Review Guidelines. Some modifications to the Committee’s 
Guidelines for Divisional Submissions regarding the approval of new programs may also 
be required. 
 
A report on progress will be submitted to the Committee in the fall. 
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the UPRAC 
recommendations. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 
 






